Kent CAN Minutes
May 27, 2015
1:00-3:00

Coldwater Room

Roles and Responsibilities

Facilitator – Jennifer Murchison
Note Taker –Joan Meyer
Transition Coordinator – Rebecca McIntyre
Website Coordinator – Lori Matthews
Kent CAN Coordinator – Jennifer Murchison

Community Partners – Pat Sinen
Assessment Tool Coordinator – Amy Bufka
Peer to Peer and Trainer/Coaches – Scott Bont and Sarah Hammer

Our Mission - To build a comprehensive model for identification, training, shared resources, and effective practices which promotes collaboration and consistency between families, educators, and community partners in support of our students with ASD.

Our Philosophy Supports:

· Multi-disciplinary collaboration.

· Services that are individualized and utilize evidence-based interventions and strategies.

· Intervention driven by the student’s present level and on-going assessment.

· Use of positive behavior support and proactive approaches to address challenging behaviors.

· Inclusion of families and community partners as critical team members.

· Continuous improvement of programs and services based on current data.

· Focusing on opportunities in integrated environments.

Calendar

	Kent CAN Meeting Dates

*All meetings are held from 1:00-3:00 PM unless otherwise noted with optional  lunch available prior to Committee and EPLI meetings
** E-mail future agenda items to Jennifer Murchison (murchisonj@grps.k12.mi.us) 

Kent CAN Meetings for 2015-16 School Year
Wednesday, September 30, 2015 – Grand Room
Wednesday, October 28, 2015 – KTC Multipurpose Room (parking lot #7)
Wednesday, January 27, 2016 – Coldwater Room

Wednesday, February 24, 2016 – Coldwater Room

Wednesday, March 30, 2016 – Coldwater Room

Wednesday, May 25, 2016 – Coldwater Room



	Additional START Trainings and Conferences:

Additional information can be found at: http://www.gvsu.edu/autismcenter/  


Follow Up Items

	Activity
	Who
	Completed?

	Introduction of Members – 35 people in attendance.
Recent Trainings: updates
· START Conference – 18 committee members attended the START Conference in April. Emily Molesta told about the Passport which was presented at the conference. The Passport is a guide to assist families and school personnel in ensuring that typical grade-appropriate opportunities are provided for students with ASD. The Passport, itself, has typical skills per grade level listed as well as blank sections that staff can use for skills appropriate for that particular student. A stamp is available to show that this activity has been accomplished as well as downloadable and printable stickers that can be used. A great tool that people are excited to try! There is a challenge for different RCNs to see who can document the most families using this. Kent ISD will budget for printing the passports, but START can provide additional copies in the fall. This was developed to make sure we are not doing a disservice to students by not offering opportunities for students to have appropriate interaction with their peers.

· Day at the Ballpark Update: We purchased 347 tickets to the Whitecaps game on Wednesday, May 13th (66 staff and 281 students). The grant paid for all ASD student tickets and their Peer-to-Peer support). It was a wonderful opportunity for students to just “hang out” with their peers at a ballgame. It was a huge success and we will make this an annual event, hopefully incorporating more districts and their Peer-to-Peer programs. Miranda did 2 segments on her program on May 14th with Rockford and Caledonia - here is the ink to check it out:

http://wotv4women.com/2015/05/14/whitecaps-baseball-is-in-full-swing/

	Jennifer Murchison
Kent CAN members
Emily Molesta and Kelly Dunlap

Rebecca McIntyre

	


New Items

	Activity
	Follow-Up Needed
	Who
	Timeline

	START update

Kelly did START End of Year PowerPoint which will be attached to minutes. The Department will respond to two goals: (1) Demonstrating academic growth, literacy and (2) family engagement. Check the website it shows where intensive training sites will be – but they are already full (a good thing).  Fall leadership is November 2nd so save the date. The START Conference, next school year, will be the first week of May. Because too many people had to be turned away for the conference it will be held in a new venue: Kellogg Center in Lansing. The format will also change somewhat – there will be three or four keynote speakers and no breakout sessions - attendees will be in the same location all day. Steven Shore will be one of the keynote speakers. The Peer to Peer quilts are available to see and check out on their START website and if your Peer-to-Peer group has a t-shirt they would like to send in, do so! The quilt has really taken on a “life of its own” and they will continue to make quilts as t-shirts come in. If you have not done so yet, please sign up for the START newsletter 
http://www.gvsu.edu/autismcenter/ START has Connected with Michigan Alliance for Families and they should be coming to committee meetings next school year. We will need a contact person so we can send them dates and further information. 
Presentations:  

· Evidence Based Practices and Discovery Teams Transition Projects
Simeon from GRPS is participating in the Discovery Process. Surveys were very beneficial and the process will be offered to other students in the future. The Brain Blizzard was very beneficial in finding out what might work for Simeon. Brian Cassell will be exploring Celebration South and Southland carwash and other sites that might result in employment. The visual resume was presented by Brian Stoffer and it was excellent. It clearly showed a prospective employer Simeon’s strengths and capability. The barriers to the process were finding the time to get together for all the meetings. Breaking the different requirements into segments assigned to individuals helped somewhat. 
Steve Seth and his team from EGR used the Discovery Process for two students: Grace (a junior) and Gavin (a senior). A good, worthwhile and learning experience. The surveys were very valuable, enjoyed getting information about a student from various realms. Friends, relatives, siblings, etc. helps round out the picture of the student. Observations of the process were very useful. They went on shopping trips to different stores with peers and visited students in their home environment. Once again the Brain Blizzard was very, very helpful. Good way to find things the student might be successful in. They also really liked the visual resume – different but very useful. Wanted to implement with fidelity. Was a huge time commitment but it was made successful because of this. Visits were done during school time, after school and some on weekends. Video resumes showed what the students are capable of. Samples of visual resumes and templates to use are on the START website. 
Rockford was told the incorrect date (May 28th) and thus were not here today presenting but were planning on Thursday, May 28th (like they were told!) It was a Kent ISD mistake – sorry! Rebecca, however, presented that she attended their Brain Blizzard and it was very beneficial. Every student going into the Region I Transition Services (R1TS) program next year WILL PARTICIPATE IN A BRAIN BLIZZARD. 

If your district is interested in participating in the Discovery Process next year, please contact Rebecca McIntyre to discuss the process and support that is available.

Emily Molesta (Rockford) reported out about their Evidence Based Practice project which involved implementation of Picture Exchange Communication System (PECS) that Lori Pitts trained them in. The reinforcer survey to parents was a great help indicating what students enjoyed and also liked to do when outside of the school setting. Many students had strong reinforcers that worked well into snack time and also choice time within their Kindergarten classroom. Rockford made their own communication books at a fraction of the cost. Showed videos of students beginning to communicate using the picture exchange system and it’s phases. When a student communicates for the first time it is a very moving experience. PECS books will go with the students as they transition to another grade level.
· ASD Conference – November 11, 2015

Open to educators in Kent County only since grant funds will be supplementing this conference. Sessions for general educators and special education teachers. There will be Differentiated Instruction, presenting the lending library, PECS (beginning and advanced), ASD 101, sessions on Video Modeling, Peer-to-Peer (elementary and secondary), visual support sessions and more. Some sessions will be a “take-away” so staff can use them the next day in their classrooms. There will be many wonderful door prizes including iPad minis. A schedule will be available describing each session and what it will entail. There will be a minimal charge to make sure people do not sign up and then cancel the day of. Lunch (a picnic bar) will be provided to attendees. 
“Show and Share”
Let’s get interactive!
Kent ISD AT updates:

Ron Houtman, Kent ISD Educational Technology Consultant, presented two websites that parents can use with their kids over the summer to help keep them connected to the curriculum.  CK12.org and KahnAcademy.org both offer challenge-based lessons in a number of curricular areas.
Additionally, Ron amplified the idea of using Google Slides as a portable/ mobile method students can create and show their visual resumes.
Case Studies and Brainstorming

· PBIS: Sharing

Again, due to time, this item was not discussed.

Meeting ended with a door prize drawing for all attendees. Lots of great materials were presented to our committee members along with a big thank you for all the work they did throughout the school year. Looking forward to another great Kent CAN Committee for the 2015-16 school year!
	
	Kelly Dunlap
Pat Langworthy, Brian Stoffer & Rick Cassell (GRPS)

Steve Seth, Kathy Wisniewski Sandy Brooks & Andrea Adams
Linda VerHagen, Kim Norman & Kirsten Myers 
Emily Molesta (Rockford) PECS
Rebecca McIntyre

Kindy Segovia/Ron Houtman/Kent CAN Members

	


